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Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee

Recommendation Report

Temporary Exemption Application

Sydney-Coffs Harbour Travel and Tour Service

17 August 2004

Issue

The Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC) has received an application from Mr G. Kinny for a temporary exemption under Section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 (DDA) from the relevant provisions of the DDA and the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002 (Transport Standards) as amended by the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport Amendment 2004 (No.1) to permit deferral of provision of wheelchair access on a public transport and tour service. 
Background

The Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee (APTJC) provides a forum for State and Territory and Australian Governments to discuss transport issues affecting people with disabilities.  APTJC also provides cross-jurisdictional transport advice to HREOC on exemptions from the Transport Standards.  APTJC assumed the role that the National Transport Secretariat (NTS) had in advising HREOC on applications for exemption from the Transport Standards.  The NTS ceased operation on 8 May 2003. 

Subsection 55(1C) of the DDA provides that if the regulations prescribe a body as a body that HREOC must consult in relation to the kinds of public transportation services or facilities that will be dealt with in an application for exemption under subsection 55(1A), HREOC must consult that body before granting an exemption.  Regulation 5 of the Disability Discrimination Regulations 1996 (Principal Regulations) formerly prescribed the NTS as a body to be consulted in relation to all kinds of public transportation services and facilities.  The Disability Discrimination Amendment Regulations 2004 (No.1) amended the Principal Regulations to substitute the existing reference to the NTS with reference to APTJC as a body that HREOC must consult before granting an exemption to public transport service operators from the operation of the Transport Standards.

APTJC membership includes the following:

· Representatives from State and Territory Transport or equivalent Departments.

· Representatives from the Australian Government Department of Transport and Regional Services (DOTARS).
The Australian Government Attorney-General’s Department (AGD) has observer status at the meetings.

Recommendation
After thorough consideration, APTJC has made the following recommendations on this application for temporary exemption from the Transport Standards:

· The application does not give enough information, regarding the public transport element of the service, for APTJC to provide a position on this issue. 

· The application should be resubmitted with further clarification of the hardship and financial impacts associated with providing access for people with disabilities to the public transport element of the service. 
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